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For any Twilight after school club matters please phone the main school number. 

The Weekly Newsletter from Newton Poppleford School 

From the Headteacher 

Welcome back to a New Year and a new term. I hope you had an enjoyable and 
healthy Christmas and New Year. 
Due to the spread of the new Covid Omicron variant, we would ask you to continue 
to be cautious, particularly about the wearing of masks on school premises for the 
sake of other people around you. 
The fortnightly Celebration Assemblies will continue to take place but without us 
being able to welcome parents into the assembly for the time being. This will change 
as soon as possible!  
Clubs will be starting soon. We will send more detailed information about clubs in the 
next week.  
Just in case you missed the message sent out before Christmas, the Governing Board 
is pleased to announce the appointment of Mr. Anthony Pope as the new Head 
Teacher of Newton Poppleford Primary School. 
Mr. Pope, who is currently the Deputy Head Teacher of Holsworthy Church of 
England Primary School, will take up his post on 1 September 2022, when I retire. 
Before then, Mr. Pope will be meeting with myself, other staff and governors several 
times so that he can get up to speed on the school and community. 

From the PTFA 

Is your new year's resolution to get more involved with the PTFA? Well, that's an 
excellent resolution, congratulations! And I can totally help you make it last past 
January... text Teri on 07909 798441 to be added to the WhatsApp PTFA meeting and 
get involved!   
SCHOOL LOTTERY! We have a weekly Newton Pop jackpot winner and the chance to 
win £25,000, plus non cash prizes! This half term it's a forest based staycation, but you 
have to be in it to win it! Visit yourschoollottery.co.uk to buy tickets. 
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If your child is in Year R to Year 6 from September 2021 they are eligible for a Free Nasal 
Childhood Flu Vaccination. The immunisation team will be visiting our school on Monday 24th 
January. 
We are expecting demand to be high and therefore we urge you to follow the below link to 
consent to your child’s vaccination asap. Even if you do not want your child to receive this 
vaccination, please complete the consent form stating “decline”.  On this link you will also find 
answers to your FAQ’s and links to the current Public Health England and manufacturers leaflets. 
We recommend you discuss this vaccination with your child prior to the date of vaccination.  
Prior to completion of the consent, we would like each individual child’s unique NHS number – 
this can be found in their red book, or via this link:   

Find your NHS number - NHS (www.nhs.uk)  

Please note, this field is not mandatory, so if you are experiencing problems finding/accessing 
your child’s NHS number then you can leave this blank.  
To complete the consent/decline please click on the link below:  

https://schoolimms.virgincare.co.uk/flu/2021/devon 

We will be operating a strict policy of closing the consent links and your school's link will close at 
midnight on the 19th January 2022. If you miss this deadline, your child(ren) will not be 
vaccinated at school and you will be offered the opportunity to book them into a community 
catch up clinic. This also applies if your child is absent or refuses the vaccination at school.   
If you have any difficulties with completing the consent form, please contact the Immunisation 
Team on our Single Point of Access (SPA).   

Tel:  0300 247 0082 (lines are open 9.00 to 16.30)    or Email: vcl.immunisations@nhs.net  

(A more detailed version of this letter from VirginCare was sent home earlier this week) 

Gentle Reminders 

We appreciate that January, being straight after Christmas, can be a hard time financially. 
However, it is school policy not to permit the accumulation of arrears for school meals and we 
are currently experiencing a particularly poor time in respect of timely payments for school 
meals.  School Meals should all be paid for in advance, for the coming week, as is clearly stated 
on the appropriate information pages of the school website. 
As there are currently a large number of school meal accounts with arrears outstanding, please 
can they be cleared as soon as possible. We do need these payments to come in to make our 
budgets balance. 

 

We are not sending Data Collections sheets home this year BUT if any of your details (particularly 
email addresses or phone numbers) have changed please let us know either by email or in 
person at the School Office. 

 

The S2 Absence request form has been used in school up until now for parents to submit details 
of all planned absences including medical appointments. As this form is intended for parents to 
request non-medical absence, we are going to stop using this form for medical appointments. 
Instead, we would like to ask parents to email the school office (admin@newton-

poppleford.devon.sch.uk) in advance with details of medical appointments. This will make it 
easier for you and for the office. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact us. 

https://schoolimms.virgincare.co.uk/flu/2021/devon
mailto:vcl.immunisations@nhs.net
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This week's National Online Safety guide is on setting up new devices for children.                 
What parents and carers need to know when setting up new devices for their children. 


